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A Note From the Principal...   
 
Welcome to a new school year! For those of you not familiar with me, my name is Tamára McAllister and I am the principal of Walter Douglas Elementary. I 
am so very proud to be a Bulldog! Thanks to our wonderful staff, students and community we were designated an A+ school by the Arizona Educational 
Foundation in 2017 and I know this is going to be another outstanding year.  
 

I had the opportunity to meet many of you during our Parent Orientation nights. What a wonderful turnout! Our staff was excited to see the number of parents 
that attended and we thank you for your show of support. We at Walter Douglas know educating your child is a team effort and that we canôt do it without 
you!  Letôs work together to make this a successful year for your child.  
 

Parental Involvement: As we begin the new school year, it is important to make you aware of school goals and what you can do to help assist your child in 
being successful. Please work with your child to;  
 

¶ Read at least 20 minutes each night (make sure to include non-fiction text too!)  

¶ Practice and master grade level math facts  

¶ Complete homework  

¶ Be on time to school and prevent absences (School begins at 7:55 a.m. & Dismisses at 2:10 p.m.)  

¶ Take pride in our school and respect others  

¶ Utilize our Parent Portal to monitor student grades and academic progress (Grades 3-6)  
 

College and Career Readiness Standards: We will continue our focus on the state adopted College and Career Readiness standards. There will be an 
emphasis on reading non-fiction text and writing, writing, writing! Please know that your child will be expected to read and write at complex levels and may 
need extra support at home to accomplish our rigorous academic goals.  
 

Staffing: I wanted to let you know of some new teachers who have recently joined our Bulldog team: Miss Alyssa Sisson; Kindergarten teacher,  
Miss Samantha Jones; 1st grade teacher, Ms. Claire Dunham; 3rd grade teacher, Miss Summer Knight; 3rd grade teacher, Miss Melissa Romero; 5th grade 
teacher, Mr. Tyler McMinimy; 6th grade teacher and Mr. Spencer OôKeefe; Band teacher. Additionally, Miss Brie Barber moved from 5th grade and Mr. Keith 
Martin moved from 3rd grade and are both teaching 4th grade, Miss Pawley became Mrs. Barnes and Miss Weigold became Mrs. Solis.  
 

PTO: It is our hope to continue our tradition of a strong Parent Teacher Organization! With this in mind, I personally invite you to join the Walter Douglas 
PTO. Our first meeting will be held on Wednesday, September 6th at 2:30 in room 22. Our meetings will last approximately one hour. Childcare and Spanish 
translations will be provided. Hope to see you there!  
 

Drop Off and Pick Up of Students: We know that finding a parking space at Walter Douglas can sometimes be a challenge! As we start the new school 
year, we ask that you please be considerate of the red and yellow zones located in various areas around the school. It is not okay to park your car in a red or 
yellow zone during morning drop off or afternoon pick-up. You may pull into these areas and stay in your vehicle with it running while you wait for your child. 
It is possible you will be asked to move your car if you are parked in a red or yellow zone. Thank you for your patience and consideration in this matter. Also, 
please remember that if there is a change to your childôs normal dismissal procedure, we must have a note or a phone call from you. This ensures that your 
child is going home the way that you want them to.  
 

PAWS: We will be continuing our positive behavior program this year. Students are expected to follow the P.A.W.S. model when they are in school, on the 
bus and in our community. P.A.W.S stands for: Promptly Prepare, Act Respectfully, Work Hard and Stay Safe.  
 

Like us on Facebook: This is a great way to keep up to date on school events and help celebrate all the great things we have going on here at WD!  
 

Finally, please know that I have an open door policy. If you ever have a question or concerns, feel free to come by and see me. I look forward to working with 
you and your child this year.  
 
Sincerely,  

 
 
 
 

Tamára McAllister 
Principal 

  



 
Bienvenidos a este Nuevo año escolar! Para aquellos que no me conocen, mi nombre es Tamára McAllister y soy la directora de la escuela primaria Walter 
Douglas. ¡Estoy orgullosa de ser una Bulldog! Gracias a nuestro personal, estudiantes y comunidad, que son maravillosos,  fuimos designados una  
escuela A+ por la Fundación Educacional de Arizona en 2017 y se que este será otro año sobresaliente. 
 
Tuve la oportunidad de conocer a muchos de ustedes en nuestra orientación para padres de familia. ¡Que maravilloso resultado tuvimos! Nuestro personal 
estaba emocionado de ver la cantidad de padres de familia que asistió a la orientación y les damos las gracias por su apoyo. Nosotros en Walter Douglas 
sabemos que la educación de su hijo(a) depende del esfuerzo de un equipo y que no podríamos hacerlo sin ustedes. Trabajemos juntos para que este año 
escolar sea de éxito para su hijo(a).  
 
Participación de Padres: Al iniciar este Nuevo año escolar, es importante hacerles partícipe de las metas de nuestra escuela y como usted puede ayudar 
a que su hijo/a tenga éxito. Por favor trabaje con su hijo a que:  
 

¶ Lea por lo menos 20 minutes cada noche ( asegure de incluir libros de NO-ciencia ficción)  

¶ Practique y domine las tablas de matemáticas  

¶ Termine la tarea  

¶ Esté a tiempo en la escuela y prevenir faltas (la escuela comienza a las 7:55 y sale a las 2:10)  

¶ Sienta orgullo por nuestra escuela y respete a otros  

¶ Utilice el Portal para Padres para monitorear las calificaciones y el progreso académico (Grados 3-6)  
 
Estándares de Preparación de Colegio y Carrera: Continuaremos enfocándonos en los estándares de preparación de colegio y carrera adoptados por 
nuestro estado. Habrá un énfasis en lectura no ficción y escribir, escribir, escribir! Por favor sepa que se espera que su hijo/a lea y escriba a niveles  
complejos y necesitara apoyo adicional en casa para poder lograr esta meta académica rigurosa.  
 
Quiero hacerle partícipe de algunos cambios en nuestro personal este año escolar: Miss Alyssa Sisson; maestra de Kínder,  Miss Samantha Jones; 
maestra de 1ero, Ms. Claire Dunham; maestra de 3ro , Miss Summer Knight; maestra de 3ro, Miss Melissa Romero; maestra de 5to, Mr. Tyler McMinimy; 
maestro de 6to y Mr. Spencer OôKeefe; maestro de banda. Ms. Brie Barber se movi· de 5to y ahora enseña 4to, Mr. Keith Martin se movió de 3ro y ahora 
enseña 4to y Miss Elena Pawley es ahora Mrs. Barnes y Miss Weigold es ahora Mrs. Solís. 
 
PTO (Organización de Padres y Maestros) ¡Es nuestro deseo continuar edificando una organización fuerte de padres y maestros este año escolar! Con 
esto en mente, le invito personalmente a que sea parte de la organización de padres y maestros de Walter Douglas. Nuestra primera reunión se llevará a 
cabo el día miércoles 6 de septiembre en el salón 22 de la escuela a las 2:30 p.m. Dicha reunión durará aproximadamente una hora, Habrá cuidado de 
niños y traducción al español. ¡Esperamos verle por allí!  
 

Al traer alumnos a la escuela y recogerlos: Sabemos que para encontrar estacionamiento en Walter Douglas puede ser un reto. Actualmente estamos 
trabajando para solucionar algunos de estos problemas, pero pudiera llevar tiempo. Mientras tanto le pedimos que tenga cuidado con las zonas marcadas 
de rojo localizadas en varias áreas al rededor de la escuela. No está bien que usted estacione su automóvil en alguna zona roja al traer a su hijo(a) a la 
escuela por la mañana o al recogerlo(la) por la tarde. Puede orillarse en estas áreas y permanecer en su vehículo encendido mientras usted espera a su 
hijo(a). Es posible que se le pida que mueva su vehículo si vemos que un padre de familia está tratando de salir sin poderlo hacer por motivo de espacio. 
Gracias por su paciencia y consideración en este asunto. También, por favor recuerde que si hay algún cambio en el procedimiento normal al recoger a su 
hijo(a), deberemos tener una nota firmada por usted o en su defecto deberá llamar a la oficina con nuevas instrucciones. Esto asegura que su hijo(a)  
regrese a casa del modo que usted desea.  
 
PAWS: Continuaremos nuestro programa de conducta positiva este año. Se espera que los estudiantes sigan el modelo de P.A.W.S. Cuando estén en la 
escuela, en el autobús y nuestra comunidad. PAWS significa estar Preparados, Actuar respetuoso, trabajar duro y mantenerse Seguros.  
 

Finalmente por favor sienta la confianza de comunicarse conmigo, las puertas de mi oficina están abiertas. Si usted tiene alguna pregunta o preocupación 
por favor sienta la libertad de venir a verme. Mi deseo es trabajar con usted y su hijo(a) este año escolar.  

 
Sinceramente, 

 
 
  
Tamára McAllister 
Directora 
  

 
  

  

 

  

  

Una Nota de la Directora... 



P.A.W.S. Corner with Ms. Adams 
 

Welcome to the 2017 -2018 school year! Several years ago, Walter Douglas Elementary School  
adopted the expectation of òP.A.W.S.ó  Throughout campus students were expected to be 
Promptly prepared, A ct respectfully, Work hard and Stay safe.   Due to the positive impact 
P.A.W.S. had on our campus we have made the decision to continue to use P.A.W.S . this school 
year.  When you talk to your child about school, we encourage you not only to ask, òHow was 
school today?ó or òWhat assignments do you have for homework?ó but to also ask, òHow did you 
follow P.A.W.S. today?ó or òDid you earn a P.A.W.S . Buck or P.A.W.S .itive  Referral today?ó   
Positive reinforcement is a large part of our P.A.W.S. program and we encourage parents and 
guardians to communicate with their child about the positive reinforcement they receive at 
school.  
 

Attendance is a Family Affair!   It is very important to your childõs education that he or she comes 
to school regularly and on time.   Students canõt learn if they are not here!  Some ways you can help 
are:  

· Make sure your child gets a good night sleep on, òSchool nights.ó 
· Help your child wake up early enough to be prepared and on time to school.  
· Plan trips around the school schedule so your student doesnõt miss school days  
     unnecessarily.  
· Only keep your child home when he or she is truly sick -this includes a fever

(temperature above 100 degrees Fahrenheit), vomiting, or if he or she is infectious to 
others.  

 

Kindergartenð   Amarr Carrazco, Adrian Trevizo, Jesus Garcia, Dominic Laguna *, Soleid Barragan Cota,  

First Gradeð  Stephanie Chacon, Fabian de la Corte, Abril Tapia, Yaritza Guido, Ernesto Hernandez, Jaydin Tidaback, 

Jonathan Maldonado 

Second Gradeñ   Amias Flores, Angelica Trevizu, Alexandra Ceron, Leyla Madden, Fernanda Romero,  

Yamileth Salazar, Eduardo Alanis,  

Third Gradeð  Giselle Duran, Jessica Hernandez Quintero, Jesus Close,  Nevaeh Yanez, Angel Peralta, Ariez Lyons, 

Connor Sanford-Maul, Ethan Galligan, Eva Fregoso 

Fourth Gradeñ   Anthony Leyva, Jazmin Leyva Castro, Mauricio Estrada, Jason Elliot, Jaime Sanchez Verdugo, Alyssa 

Kirkpatrick, Dominic Soto, Jake Ferguson 

Fifth Gradeñ  Alex Mitchell, Gerardo Carrillo, Jesus Baldenengro 

Sixth Gradeñ   Jose Andrade, Angel Noperi-Gordon *, Luis Fontes, Mukasine Nyiramungisha, Caiden Lopez,  

Vianney Romero,  Vanessa Rivera, Bella Kirkpatrick, Eduardo Peralta, Angelina Garcia, Nancy Robles, Milan Figueroa, 

Francisco Ortiz, Luis Sanchez, Tommy Johnson, Antonio Martinez, Paige Dunham *, Angela Kirchoff,  

Daniela Santa Cruz, Josh Benson, Leanna Duran, Liam Sullivan,  Pablo Ramirez 

 

* Additional PAWSitive Referral Received 



From Our Front Office... 
Important Phone Numbers  

Front Office:   696-8300 

Health Office:   696-8302 

Cafeteria:   696-8344 

Skills for Success:  595-6695 

Family Resource:  696-8614 

To report an absence, please call 696-4806 

Just for Laughs  
 

Teacher:  What has given Mr. Bubbles nightmares since elementary school? 
 
Student:  POP QUIZZES!!!! 

 Annual Activity Fee 

A Non-refundable $1 activity fee has been assessed 

for each student in Flowing Wells. This fee helps 

offset the cost for students to participate in all extra 

curricular activities that do not have a separate fee. 

This fee can be paid at the front office.  
 

Cuota Anual de Actividades 

Una cuota anual no reembolsable de $1 ha sido  

implementada a cada estudiante de Flowing Wells. 

Esta cuota ayuda con los gastos para que los  

estudiantes participen en todas las actividades extra 

curriculares que no tienes una cuota por separado. 

Esta cuota se puede pagar en la oficina.  

Smencils  
for sale in the computer lab. They are 

$1.00 each.  10 scents to choose from. 
Come get your own!!!  

 
 

 
 

Smencils - Lápices con diferentes aromas  
De venta en el Laboratorio de  

Computadoras por solo $1.00 cada uno. Hay 
10 aromas para escoger. ¡Ven por el tuyo!  

 

WELCOME BACK VOLUNTEERS/ BIENVENIDOS DE REGRESO VOLUNTARIOS 
 

Thank you for your dedication and willingness to help your childõs school. We would like to  

inform you that this year, EVERYONE, including parents or legal guardians, must complete a  

Volunteer Information Form, Release of Information and Waiver of Liability Forms each year. 

These forms are available with at the front office or you may inquire with your childõs teacher.   
 

Gracias por su dedicación y porque siempre están dispuestos a ayudar a la escuela de su niños. 
Este año TODOS, incluyendo a padres o tutores legales, deben llenar la Forma de Información 
de Voluntarios, las Formas de Permiso para Obtener Información y Exoneración de  
Responsabilidad , cada año.  Estas formas están disponibles en la oficina de la escuela o puede  
preguntar al/la maestro/a de su niño/a.  



August has quickly come to an end. Thank you all for your generous donations. The month of 
September is busy so please check your childõs homework folder every Monday for important 
papers and homework.  Homework will still come home at the beginning of the week and is due 
on Friday. Please remember to spend about 15 minutes a night on homework. Your child can 
complete one page of homework and then use the remaining time to practice saying the  
alphabet chart on the back of the homework folder, naming the five shapes (square, rectangle, 

triangle, circle, hexagon), and counting to 25. This month we will be learning the letters Mm, Ss, Rr, Tt, Nn, Pp, Aa, and 
Cc. Please make sure your child has an extra pair of clothes at school in case of an accident (i.e. bathroom, wet slide/
swing, milk spill in the cafeteria, etc.). Thank you for all you do to support your student at school.  
   Ms. Reynolds   Ms. Sisson  Mrs. Izzo-Johns  Ms. Waring   

The year is off to a great start and we have enjoyed getting to know everyone!  Thank 
you to all the parents that attended our Parent Orientation and Parent Engagement 
Night.  We are excited to work with you this year and help your child succeed.  Let your 
childõs teacher know if you have questions or concerns about the weekly homework. Our  
classrooms are in need of snacks, Kleenex, and baby wipes.  Donations are always  

appreciated.  Thank you parents for all of your support!  
 

 Miss Jacobson   Ms. Jones   Mrs. Turner   Mrs. Vergara  

Happy September! Thank you to everyone who came to our 2nd grade Parent Night! We had 
fun teaching you strategies to improve your childõs reading fluency and math skills. Please  
remember that fluency passages are to be done every night with your child. This will help to 
ensure that your child improves their reading ability throughout the year. Also, please            
remember that the Math Problem of the Month will start this month and it needs to be     
returned at the end of the week. We as teachers appreciate your help and support at home to 

make sure that your child is successful. Thank you to parents who have donated Kleenex, dry- erase markers, 
snacks and hand sanitizer.  We are always appreciative of these much needed items throughout  the school year!   

 

Mrs. Solis   Mr. Brown   Ms. Myrick   Mrs. Provencio  

Hello Parents!  Welcome to 3rd grade. Third graders are off to a great start!  We are very 
excited to work with you and your child this school year.  Over the past couple weeks,  
students have learned about PAWS, our classroom rules and procedures for being an  
awesome student at Walter Douglas!  Homework is assigned Monday through  
Thursday and is due the following school day.  Your child should also be reading a good 
book every night for at least 20 minutes and completing their weekly reading log. Please 

sign or initial the Student Planner each school night, acknowledging that your child read and completed all 
homework assignments.  This planner is also an excellent communication tool between home and school.   
Finally, thank you for the many donations we have received!  Kleenex, hand sanitizer, class snacks, and dry 
erase markers are always appreciated. Thank you!  
 

-ÓȢ 0Ï×ÅÒÓ  -ÓȢ +ÎÉÇÈÔ  -ÒÓȢ $ÕÎÈÁÍ  



Hello 4 th  Grade Parents! First of all, for those parents who were able to make it to 

Parent Night, we very much appreciated your attendance!   If you were unable to  

attend our Parent Night, please call your childõs teacher with any questions you may 

have about fourth grade expectations or our Parent Engagement Goals.   Information 

has been sent home with a brief outline of our Parent Engagement Goals and we ask 

that you make sure you are checking reading logs nightly and completing the math 

problem solving family activities when you see them! We know that working between school and 

home will ensure your childõs academic success! Finally, thank you for the continued donations of 

tissues, hand sanitizers, snacks, and dry erase markers!   These donations are always  

appreciated!   Thank you for all you do!   
 

Mr. McFrederick  Ms. Barber  Mr. Martin 

We are so excited to begin another exciting school year! As fifth grade 

team, we will be making phone calls to each parent to get to know you 

and introduce ourselves.  Thank you all for attending our parent  

orientation, it was great meeting many of you.   Please start looking out 

for those red sheets to complete with your kiddo, sign and re-

turn.   Again, we are very excited to get to know you and your child, thank you for all you 

do.  

 
  Mrs. Benson   Ms. Romero   Mrs. Strickland    

Sixth Grade News 

Welcome back sixth grade parents! We have a lot going on this month in sixth 

grade. Thank you for attending parent orientation.  If your child has not brought 

back their beginning of the year information sheets, please check in with them and 

send them back. The information we are gathering is important. The first progress 

report will be going out on September 5. You can use Power School anytime to check 

your child's grades before that. Band Buddy Night will take place on Friday,  

September 22 from  5- 7 at the high school. DAP testing will also take place later this month, so please  

ensure your children are getting plenty of rest and eating a healthy breakfast. We have a great year in store 

for your children and we look forward to working closely with you to ensure their success!  

   Mrs. Camero  Mr. McMinimy  Mrs. Tornberg  

LIKE US ON FACEBOOK 

PARENTS: Look for the picture above when you like our page. This is the  

official Facebook page being run by Walter Douglas Elementary School. We are not sure 

who is running the other Facebook page with the same name! 



 Hello parents, and welcome to the 2017-18 school year! My name is John Mussulman, 
and I am the PTO president for our little school. Welcome! "John," I imagine you're  
thinking, "What is a PTO?" Well, let me tell you: a PTO is a Parent Teacher Organization, 
We are the support group for our teachers and staff. We support them so that they can do 
their best to support our students. We do this through fundraising and fun events for the 
whole school, like the carnival and the Bulldog Fun Run. It can be a lot of work but it's  

also extremely rewarding. 
    "John," you're thinking... "how can I get involved in something so good and fun that also does so much 
good for my child and their friends?" I'VE GOT AN ANSWER FOR THAT TOO! We hold a meeting once 
a month every month during the school year. The meetings are the first Wednesday of the month on 
campus at 2:30. We provide childcare and translation to make attending the meetings as easy as we 
can. If you want to be involved in your child's education (and we know you do!) this is an excellent way. 
Our first meeting of the year is going to be on September 6- we'll be talking about a new treasurer, our 
current fundraising efforts, and our goals for the year.  
   "John," you think... "that really sounds fun. I'll see you there, I'm excited to get involved."  
   Me too, friend, me too. I'll see you Wednesday. 

 
John Mussulman, PTO president  

Ph.: 520-668-6922 
Email: scvjohn@yahoo.com 

Star Students  
 

Kindergartenð  Rebecca Calleja, Jessica Angulo-Poleth, Leydi Morales,  
Amarr Carrazco, Santiago Beltran-Rivera 

First Gradeð Diego Urquijo, Sophie Wegner, Victoria Ramos, Cora Jernigan,  
Abril Tapia 
Second Gradeð Vanessa Jordan, Dale Esteb, Fernanda Romero, Isabella Garcia,  
Mailyn Ortega 

Third Gradeð Andres Gamino, Danika Soto, Imanol Loaeza, Ezekiel Niyonzima 

Fourth Gradeð Emily Ca¶ez, Ashlynn Peacock, Yazmin Ochoa, Jake Ferguson 

Fifth Gradeð Pablo Arcoverde, Nitzelle Gamez, Eduardo Ugalde, Ivan Garcia 

Sixth Gradeð Evalynn Graves, Nancy Robles, Vianney Romero Salazar, Jose Andrade 

 

Our Building Block for Character Student is:  
 

  Jose Andrade 

LIKE US ON FACEBOOK 

WALTER DOUGLAS PTO 



Music Notes  

 

It is great to see everyone back this fall and to see some new faces! Here are some highlights so far: 

Douglas Singers began on Monday, August 28th! This choir group meets after school on Mondays until 

3:00 p.m. and is open to 3rd-6th graders. The choir will sing at the District Choral Festival at the High 

School on Monday, October 30 in the evening. You will be receiving a permission slip later. We will NOT 

have rehearsal on Monday, October 16th or November 20th. We will also have a holiday concert in December. 

4th graders will be participating in the Recorder Karate program again this year! Your child will earn 

òbeltsó to attach to his or her recorder as he or she passes off songs throughout the year.     Hopefully our re-

corder order will arrive soon so that those who purchased recorders can begin    practicing at home. Each stu-

dent will receive a folder with helpful hints and karate music. A list of websites in the Karate folder will 

enhance your childõs practice. 

5th and 6th graders have been placed their music groups (band, orchestra, or general music) by now. Every-

one else is in the swing of things, practicing beat, learning rhythms, and singing!! Thank you for all of 

your support of our music program here at Walter Douglas. If you have any questions, please call me at 

696-8308. 
 

Mrs. Baum 
 

 
 

 

A Friendly Reminder From our Cafeteria... 

 

FWUSD is a participant in the National School Lunch Program and has adopted the following 

guidelines when an elementary student cannot pay for his/her lunch: 

 

K ï 6 students will always receive a meal, but the parent(s) is(are) responsible for all monies  

accrued by the student charging his/her lunch. Negative and low balance notifications will be sent 

out to parents as a reminder to pay their account or deposit additional funds. If notifications (written 

in both English and Spanish) are not addressed, the student will follow the 3 charge policy and may 

be placed on a modified meal that meets the nutritional guidelines. This will be implemented until 

the balance is paid in full. This policy applies for both breakfast and lunch.  

  
 

Ms. Ana 

Walter Douglas Cafeteria Manager 

520-696-8344 

 

 


